Annual Parish Meeting on 19th April 2023 at Danehill Memorial Hall from 7.30pm
Minutes:      
1. To accept apologies and reason for absence

Cllr Stewart – work. 
2. To approve minutes from the annual meeting 2022. 

Duly accepted and signed by the Chair as a true record. 

3. Chairman’s report.
Chairman Nigel Hogg reported on the purchase of the freehold of the Rec; the play area refurbishment which was basically complete until the next stage. 
Ash die back was an issue and tree works were now required on the Rec. 
New safety measures on the A275 were now in place after much lobbying from the Parish Council. How this would work would be monitored for effectiveness. 
He highlighted the emergency plan handout to the audience to encourage participation to build up a database of parishioners happy to help in the case of emergency. 
Piers of the public realm consultation from Sussex Heritage Trust was highlighted. The Chair confirmed he was looking to progress this. 
He finally reported on his thoughts on developing a wildflower meadow on the Rec. It was a matter for the Parish Council to consider when more information was available. The Vice Chair reported on the installation of a further 300 trees on the Rec. 
4. Report from James Adler Ashdown Forest. 

James Adler CEO for the Ashdown Forest gave a brief overview of the activities and aims of the Forest to preserve and enhance the environment of the Forest. 

He highlighted the issues of engagement via the website and visitor centre. 

He reported on activities including gorse clearance and car park charges.
Improvements to the Forest Centre and a vision for improving this 

The 100th birthday for Winnie the Pooh in 2026 was highlighted as a potential issue but could possibly benefit public engagement in the Forest. 


5. Questions from the Public
Concerns over the memorial wall insurance claim were raised. 

The Chair and Clerk reported that there were some issues with a complicated insurance claim but there was confidence that this would be resolved in the main satisfactorily. 

The mortar was also queried but the Chair reported it should harden once the weather improved and the mortar was a lime mix so would not set in a traditional concrete manner. 
Concerns on congestion on Stone Quarry Road and Beaconsfield Road due to excessive parking were raised. The Chair outlined issues on the yellow lines and how it could be policed. The Clerk reported all dangerous and anti-social parking could be reported to Sussex Police via 101. If a constant picture was given to Sussex Police they could visitor more frequently. 
More information on the emergency plan was outlined following some specific questions from the public about what the Council was hoping to achieve. 
Questions for James Adler included how he was hoping to balance increased visitors and protection of wildlife. He outlined the Forest to Climping initiative and the work being done with local farmers. 

He was also asked more about the 100th birthday celebrations and what this would mean, he acknowledged there was some possible funding however it must be balanced by the visitor numbers and the environment and with a clear line on how it would look. 

He was asked about natural introduction or whether a forced species reintroduction and whether this would be possible for the Forest and he confirmed all options were on the table all with consultation with neighbours. 
Parking fees were raised and he confirmed the scheme was successful and concessions were available and it was free to school and education groups. 

Gorse management was a concern but James confirmed it was not good for the environment but it was necessary to do to 

The gorse taken away had been taken to generate green electricity. 
He also confirmed the fenced off areas were a small section of the forest and were rotated and were needed to manage the forest. 
He confirmed over 150 fallow deer had been culled and the population was out of control to encourage regeneration of other species. 

Horseriding and the damage created by horseriding was noted however the Forest engaged with the Ashdown Forest Riding Association and it was now a rule that galloping was prohibited. 

The matter of education for riders and dog walkers needed to be continued however the expanse of the Forest and the policing of dog walkers and horse riders was difficult with limited resources. 
Dartmoor has recently been debated as heavily over grazed and is being considered by Natural England. A balance is as always required as some of Ashdown Forest requires more grazing whilst one enclosure is possibly overused. James Adler confirmed he was looking into other areas as lessons could be learnt. 

He also reported on media possibilities to highlight the Forest however he would prefer the facilities to be improved before the focus was on the Forest. 
He was asked the retained EU bill and the protection it provides. He was extremely concerned about the legislation as it had serious implications for the Forest. 

6. Reports from Local Groups

The  Footpath group activities were outlined by Mike King who outlined the occasions and typical work carried out (164 hours over 17 occasions over the last year approx. 24 hours per week per volunteer). The Parish Council was thanked for its contributions to consumables. 
Meeting closed 8:45pm
